LYMPSTONE PARISH COUNCIL
Dog Control in Candy’s Field and the Village Hall grounds
Background
Members will be aware of the number of complaints regarding dog fouling in Candy’s Field.  Cllr Mrs Beatty has reported regularly in this matter.
Letters have also been received from the Village Hall Management Committee regarding this problem.
Current controls

EDDC have a set of Dog Control Orders applicable across the District.  In particular, there is a single, district wide order making it an offence to 

fail to pick-up after your dog fouls, 
fail to put your dog on a lead when told to do so by an authorised officer, 
take out more than six dogs at any one time. These offences are punishable by a fine of up to £1000 following conviction. For first offences, officers could issue a fixed penalty notice with a fine of £80.However, EDDC employ only one Dog warden to cover the whole of the District and so her time is spread very thinly.

Options

Dog Ban

The Parish Council can make a Dog Exclusion Order.  This will make it an offence to allow any dog (with some exceptions) onto land covered by an Order.  The Order must be seen to be reasonable 

There must be public consultation before an Order is made and as part of the process.

EDDC as the Primary Authority must be consulted.

The Proposal to make the Order is advertised in the local Press and on site.  There is a period for public comment.

If an order is made, this is also advertised in the Press.
The Order is advertised on site, followed by permanent notices.
The Total cost of this will be in the region of £800 depending on the number and size of permanent signs.

Enforcement

This is the major area of concern and applies to the existing Orders or to any new orders.

There is little point in making any new Orders unless it is known that they will be fully respected or that measures are in place for full enforcement.

The Parish Council can ask for targeted visits by the Dog Warden and whilst these will be effective in the short term, we have seen that there is no lasting effect.

In other places, Local Councils have considered appointing or contracting with their own Dog Warden.  The cost of this is likely to be in the region of £5,000 in the first year and £4,000 pa after that to employ a dog warden for 10 hours per week.
This Post could be combined with other work such as maintaining flower beds, weed clearance etc.

The Post might also be shared with neighbouring Parishes.

The Parish Council is requested to consider the next steps
